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28 March 2012
HBRC welcomes official investigation into hydraulic fracturing
Hawke’s Bay Regional Council has welcomed the announcement today that the Parliamentary Commissioner for the Environment is to undertake an official investigation into hydraulic fracturing for oil exploration in New Zealand.

Dr Jan Wright stated today that preliminary work had indicated a need to examine the issue more closely and she has announced an official investigation under the Environment Act. She says her office will conduct the investigation over the next few months, and provide a report to Parliament before the end of the year.

HBRC Chief Executive Andrew Newman says he is pleased an official investigation has been announced.

“Last month, the Council voted unanimously to request the Commissioner to instigate a study on the likely risks and benefits of oil exploration using hydraulic fracturing on the East Coast, so this is great news,” says Mr Newman.

HBRC has not received any recent resource consent applications for oil exploration in the Hawke’s Bay region, although it is expecting some in the near future from Apache Corporation.

Andrew Newman says under the Resource Management Act, councils are obliged by law to accept any resource consent applications they receive, and to subsequently process them. 
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